GREEN CITY R-1 SCHOOLS

MINUTES OF BOARD OF EDUCATION

OPEN SESSION

December 10, 2014
Kind of Meeting:  Regular

Place of Meeting: Business Room

Date:                     December 10, 2014
Time:                    5:30 p.m.

Members present: Tammy Kilgore, President, Jeff Kimmel, Vice-President, Randy Hatcher, Secretary, Janelle Hepler, Treasurer, Dennis Branstetter, Member, Wayne Halter, Member, Bridget Lee, Member, Donnie Campbell, Superintendent, Laura Olmstead, High School Principal, Tennille Banner, Elementary Principal, and Melissa Howard, Bookkeeper/Secretary
Absent: 
Guests: Rick Ayers
Call to Order

President Tammy Kilgore called the Board meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. Randy Hatcher motioned to approve the agenda. The motion was second by Jeff Kimmel. The motion carried with a vote of 6-0.
Dennis Branstetter moved, second by Jeff Kimmel, to enter Executive Session at 5:31 p.m. to discuss RSMo 610.021.6 Student Issues and RSMo 610.021.3 Personnel with a roll call vote of Kilgore-yea, Hatcher-yea, Branstetter-yea, Kimmel-yea, Halter-yea, Lee-yea.

Janelle Hepler entered the meeting at 5:32 p.m.

The Board reconvened Open Session at 7:03 p.m.

Approve Board Minutes

The Board minutes from the November 17, 2014 meeting were presented.  Janelle Hepler moved, second by Randy Hatcher, to approve the Regular Meeting, Open Minutes from November 17, 2014 and the Regular Meeting, Executive Minutes from November 17, 2014. Motion carried 7-0.
Rick Ayers entered the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

Consent Agenda 

Jeff Kimmel moved, second by Wayne Halter, to approve the consent agenda including expenditures totaling $290,022.31 and the Treasurer’s report.  The motion carried with a vote of 7-0.
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Citizens and Staff Communications
Rick Ayers presented the cost of the Washington Leadership conference to the Board. There are 14 students who have paid their deposit to attend.
District Evaluations

PAT (Parents as Teachers)

Mrs. Banner reviewed the PAT (Parents as Teachers) evaluation. There are currently 51 students enrolled in PAT this year. 
Special Education
Mrs. Olmstead reviewed the Special Education evaluation. There are currently 28 students participating in special education this year.
Jeff Kimmel moved, second by Randy Hatcher, to approve the PAT (Parents as Teachers) and Special Education evaluations. Motion carried with a vote of 7-0.
Administrative report

The Elementary November Attendance was 97.25% and enrollment of 158 students. 
Mrs. Banner discussed Curriculum writing. 
All data for the Federal Programs Tiered Monitoring has been submitted for the February and April cycles with the exception of curriculum piece due in April.

Mrs. Banner discussed the Focus School Data Leading Indicators and Classroom observation averages for the Elementary.

The High School November attendance was 96.91% and enrollment of 121 students.
As a result of attending the Post-Secondary Success for All, Green City took sophomores and juniors to college visits in the morning to Northwest Missouri State University at Maryville and in the afternoon to NCMC in Trenton on November 24. The students are still talking about this experience and we plan to offer another experience in the spring after state level testing is completed.

ACT preparation for the junior class is on target.
Junior High basketball season is completed: Girls were 12-1 and boys were undefeated. The girls took 2nd at the Atlanta tournament and the boys 1st in the Atlanta tournament.

There are 12 girls and 14 boys out for high school basketball.

December 10, 2014

Page 3

Green City marching band completes Trifecta with First place wins at Chillicothe, Canton, Centerville and a second place win at Trenton.

Professional development spent Wednesday, December 3, grading 61 papers with the scoring guide. 

Approve FFA Washington Leadership Conference Trip

Jeff Kimmel moved, second by Wayne Halter, to approve the FFA Washington Leadership Conference Trip expenses for the advisors. Motion carried 7-0.
Superintendent Report
A 2015-2016 Calendar option was presented to the Board.  
The next regular meeting will be Wednesday, January 7, 2015 at 5:30 p.m.

Dennis Branstetter motioned to adjourn at 7:57 p.m. Motion was second by Wayne Halter. The motion carried with a vote of 7-0.
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_______________________________
__________________________________

President, Board of Education

Secretary, Board of Education
